
June 15, 2017

United States Senate and House of Representatives
The U.S. Capitol
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Members of Congress:

As organizations with a profound interest in the safe and responsible integration of Unmanned Aircraft Systems 
(UAS) or “drones” into the National Airspace System (NAS), we acknowledge the unique and complex issues 
drones raise related to federal, state, and local roles and responsibilities. However, we believe legislation is 
premature and lawmakers should wait until efforts such as the FAA’s Drone Advisory Committee (DAC) have 
created consensus recommendations – with input from stakeholders – before considering changes to long-
standing federal governance of the NAS. Legislating changes before consensus is reached may have dramatic 
unintended consequences that could stifle innovation, restrict economic growth and interstate commerce, and 
potentially compromise safety.

The FAA directed the DAC to “evaluate and analyze state or local government interests” which “could form the 
basis for recommendations to the DAC reflecting a consensus view that could be used to inform future agency 
action related to the relative role of state and local governments in regulating aspects of low-altitude UAS 
operations.” The tasking statement directs the group to issue a report on its findings in 2017.  

A consistent framework, agreed upon by all parties involved, is essential for the future regulatory system 
governing one of the fastest-growing areas in the a erospace and technology sectors. We appreciate your 
willingness to allow a multi-stakeholder process to proceed and not jeopardize ongoing and collaborative efforts. 
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